
NMSLO Notice of Adoption of Gender Neutral Rule Changes 

The New Mexico State Land Office (“SLO”) adopted gender neutral rule changes on May 30, 

2019 to make all SLO rules gender-neutral, by eliminating use of pronouns “he,” “she,” “his,” 

“her” or “him” and replacing them with gender-neutral references such as “the Commissioner” 

or “the applicant.”  These rule changes became effective on June 11, 2019. 

The rulemaking record has been made available for public inspection on the Sunshine Portal 

(http://www.sunshineportalnm.com). The rulemaking record is also available for public 

inspection at the SLO building located at 310 Old Santa Fe Trail, Santa Fe, New Mexico. 

Please CLICK HERE to view the order from the Commissioner providing the procedure 

followed, legal authority, and her principal reasons for adopting the rule.  

Please CLICK HERE to view the adopted rule changes. 

http://www.nmstatelands.org/uploads/files/2019-05-29%20Final%20Signed%20Rule%20Order%202019-1%20with%20Exhibit%201(1).pdf
http://www.nmstatelands.org/uploads/files/SLO%20Gender%20Neutral%20Rule%20Changes(1).pdf

